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15 May 2020 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I am sure you will have many questions and concerns at the moment based on the Government's 

announcement on Sunday. We certainly have many questions, as a school, and are trying our best to liaise 

with the local school's cluster and the Local Authority as well as to form some kind of plan ourselves. We 

have to remember that the road map is simply a 'may' re-open for schools and only for Pre-School, 

Reception and Year 1, if we do. We will of course have to follow the strict guidelines and will not be in 

any position to have full class sizes back. We will also need to implement a limited weekly attendance 

due to reduced numbers per class. Even with a restricted number of pupils in each class, we will be 

setting very clear rules and boundaries for children to follow when in school. This will all be conveyed to 

you over the coming weeks prior to any re-opening. These measures will be to ensure the highest level of 

safety and infection control to prevent any spreading of the virus in order that we protect lives and the 

NHS.  

 

Please see below the latest Government Guidelines for schools at the present time: 

 There is no change to the current COVID-19 restrictions for schools at this point in time. There 

should be no increase in the number of pupils or staff going into schools, or any requirement for 

any teacher not currently in school to go into work at this time.  

 1st June 2020 is the date from when schools may be able to extend their opening arrangements. It 

is neither a fixed nor hard-and-fast date by which all schools must open, and there is no current 

requirement or obligation on any school to reopen to more pupils from that date.   

 Schools are not in a position to make any meaningful preparations or finalise any plans for 

opening schools at this time, as the DfE has not issued all the required guidance. Planning by 

schools can only take place when the full suite of information has been issued by the DfE.   

 Even when schools are in a position to put plans in place, no final decision can be made by 

schools to reopen or extend the number of pupils in school. The Government guidance makes 

clear that ‘We will only do this provided that the five key tests set by Government justify the 

changes at the time...’  and so there are no guarantees that there will be any change to the 

current circumstances after 1st June.   

Leighton Buzzard and Community Lower/Primary School agreed shared principles: 

If safe to do so, from the 1st June (presently an INSET day – this will be confirmed): 

We will prioritise providing places for children in line with the government expectations, in this order: 

 Children of Key Workers and those considered Vulnerable (in line with Central Bedfordshire 

Council expectations), 

 Nursery (age 3 & 4), Reception, Year 1, Year 6 (primary only), 
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 We in principle would then prioritise time for Year 4 in school to support with transition to 

Middle School, 

 At this stage the return of year 2 and 3 pupils is considered unlikely, but each school will 

review and keep you updated as we evaluate the effectiveness of the return process, 

 Please understand that each school will determine the safest way of accommodating pupils, 

and may need to consider limiting the length of the school day or limiting their provision to 

certain year groups, depending on; the limitations of the school site, the social distancing 

requirements from the government, and the number of staff available.  

 This may mean your child may have a different offer than others their age in the Learning 

Community, but schools will be doing everything they can to work in the best interests of 

their pupils, 

 Schools are committed to being clear in their communication with parents and carers about 

the places available, providing you as much notice as possible, 

 Schools will not open if national scientific advice indicates it is not safe to do so.  

As you can see, we are really not in a position to make any hard and fast decisions. As mentioned we are 

putting together a tentative plan, but cannot say whether this will be the case. Middle Schools will be 

providing a good transition period for the Year 5s in September, which they are currently planning and 

will notify year 4 parents of, in the coming weeks.  

 

In terms of our tentative planning it would be helpful for us to know if you are not planning to send your 

child/ren back in before September. If that is the case please put this in an email to the school office by 

Friday 22nd May 2020.  

 

Keep Safe and well 

 

Warmest wishes 

Mrs Brewster 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


